Committee on Student and Campus Community (CSCC)
Annual Report to the Steering Committee

2009–2010
The following is a narrative account of CSCC’s activities during the 2009–2010 academic year, organized topically and chronologically:
Student Travel Policy: CSCC’s draft of a Student Travel Policy, which the Committee completed in spring 2009, has been under review by Thomas Mahoney, TCNJ’s General Counsel, since the Committee submitted it to him in June 2009.  During 2009–2010 CSCC Chair Wayne Heisler maintained contact with Counsel regarding his review, which as of June 2010 is still in progress.
Involuntary Health or Safety Withdrawal Policy: CSCC completed its review of the Involuntary Health or Safety Withdrawal Policy in spring 2009.  In October 2009 the Policy was passed by the Board of Trustees.  In consultation with CSCC in fall 2009, the Behavioral Assessment and Response Team (BART) subsequently implemented campus-wide training sessions for successful implementation of the Policy.

Code of Conduct:  In a fall 2009 phone conversation with CSCC Chair Wayne Heisler, Steering Co-Chair Nancy Freudenthal recommended that CSCC meet with Angela Lauer Chong, Associate Dean of Students and Director of Student Conduct, in light of a forthcoming charge to CSCC from Steering to review the College’s existing policies and procedures regarding student conduct.  On March 24, 2010, Ms. Lauer Chong led a discussion with CSCC on the state of TCNJ’s current policies and procedures and where the College is/should be headed.  Ms. Lauer Chong also attended CSCC’s May 26 and June 9, 2010 meetings; she presented the new procedures being proposed for violations of student conduct, solicited feedback on the draft of a Student Rights and Responsibilities document, and led discussion on the relation of said document and procedures to the College’s Mission, Core Beliefs, and preexisting policies.
Governance Review: To assist in the Governance Review work by CSCC member Mark Woodford, along with Magda Manetas, Assistant Vice President of Student Affairs, CSCC devoted part of its April 14 and May 12, 2010 meetings to an informal review of CSCC’s official charge (on the Steering website as well as in the 2005 Governance Structure and Processes document) alongside a survey of minutes since fall 2003 posted on the Steering website.  Dividing up these minutes, CSCC members offered individual assessments of the appropriateness of the Committee’s charge in light of its actual work.  The general consensus was that CSCC’s charge needs to be revisited and revised to reflect its recent charges. 
In fall 2010, CSCC will eagerly take up a charge recently received from Steering to review a Policy on Facilities Use drafted by General Counsel Thomas Mahoney, to gather testimony from the college community on the policy, and to make recommendations to General Counsel based on said testimony.  CSCC also looks forward to further progress on the Student Travel Policy, as well as official charges from Steering regarding the new Code of Conduct and a proposed Honor Code for the College.  (On April 14, 2010, the Committee for Planning and Priorities [CPP] passed a recommendation to charge CSCC with reviewing the proposed Honor Code.  CSCC has not yet received an official charge from Steering or a draft of the Honor Code.)  
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